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REPUBLIC OF ECUADOR
Ministry of Foreign Affairs,

Trade, and Integration
MISSION OF ECUADOR

TO THE ORGANIZATION

OF AMERICAN STATES
Washington, D.C., July 29, 2011

REF: GT/SIDH-5/11 of July 28, 2011

Mr. Chairman:

Thank you for the above-mentioned Note and for the invitation it contains to the delegations to suggest specific topics to be included on the agenda and to propose names for the Special Working Group you so ably chair.  In reply, I would like to say that:
1. As regards possible new topics for inclusion on the agenda, the permanent mission I head is awaiting input from Quito, so Ecuador would like to keep that option open for a few days.
2. As for the name of the WG, the delegation of Ecuador has pointed out on several occasions, at meetings of the WG, that in accordance with the statement of the President of the forty-first regular session of the OAS General Assembly,
/ the process of reflection entrusted to the Permanent Council is specific and directed at the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR) and its outcome will help strengthen the inter-American human rights system.
Ambassador

Hugo de Zela,

Chair of the Working Group to Reflect

  on the Strengthening of the IAHRS
Washington, D.C.

The delegation of Ecuador has also pointed out that, on June 29, 2011, when, in light of the aforementioned statement, the Permanent Council established the Working Group, it mandated it to deepen the process of reflection on the workings of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights in the framework of the American Convention and the Commission’s Statute with a view to achieving a stronger inter-American human rights system. That, highly specific, mandate is limited to the IACHR; and it does not refer to the inter-American human rights system (IAHRS) as the object of the WG’s reflections, but rather to the strengthening of that system as the ultimate goal.
/

Accordingly, for the delegation of Ecuador, the name of the WG should clearly and unequivocally express the Group’s raison d’être.  Apart from faithfully reflecting the reason why the WG was established, that will provide us with a permanent and visible point of reference to help us keep focused on the purpose of the WG. Therefore the delegation of Ecuador suggests that the WG be called: “Special Working Group to Reflect on the Workings of the IACHR with a View to Strengthening the IAHRS.”

Thanking you for your attention to this matter, I would like to avail myself of this opportunity to convey the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


María Isabel Salvador


Permanent Representative
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�.	Statement by the President of the forty-first regular session of the OAS General Assembly: “The Presidency suggests instructing the Permanent Council to engage in deeper reflection on the workings of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights within the framework of the American Convention on Human Rights and the Commission’s Statute with a view to achieving a stronger inter-American human rights system and to present recommendations to the member states as soon as possible.” (underlining added).


�.	It should be borne in mind, moreover, that within the CAJP there exists a cross-cutting and permanent “Process of Reflection on the Inter-American System for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights.”





